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Thank you to our community, a
message from the Shire President
With the easing of restrictions over the next few weeks, I wanted to reach out to the community to

say thank you during these challenging times.

 

There have been so many changes over the past few months that have affected everyone in our

community. Everyone has adapted well, our community spirit has shone and we, like the country

around us, have shown that we are extremely resilient.

 

In these unprecedented times, our community has come together to keep everyone safe. We have

been lucky enough to have zero confirmed cases across the Shire of Derby/West Kimberley so far.

That is a credit to our community working together and following health advice.

 

I’d like to say a big thank you to everyone in the Shire of Derby/West Kimberley that has helped

minimise the virus’ impact by staying at home and following physical distancing and health advice

from the authorities.

 

Moving forward, we must not be complacent and we must continue to keep our community

safe.

 

We must also support our local business during these difficult times and into the future. In just a

matter of weeks, local business across the Shire have used their initiative and transformed how they

operate and serve the community because of the current COVID-19 crisis.

 

While the upcoming arrival of tourists will provide a welcome financial boost, it is critical that we all

be deliberate and considered in our efforts to buy local. Our business community needs your support

more than ever.

 

The Shire Council is working closely with management to implement strategies and initiatives which

support our community financially, socially and economically. The Community will be updated as

these plans come into place.

 

Thank you again for your understanding, support and for looking out for each other.

 

Geoff Haerewa
Shire President
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The Shire has recently undertaken works to fully enclose the Fitzroy Crossing Airport Facility. 
 
Federal and State Governments have funded 3kms of fencing to improve the safety of medical and
aviation services. It is intended to help prevent animal strikes, particularly at night. This work was
completed by local builder - Archer Builders.
 
The Shire asset is a key resource in the provision of health across the Fitzroy Valley and supports
services such as the Royal Flying Doctor Service, visiting specialists and patient transfers.

Did you check out the National Volunteer Week
2020 videos on the SDWK Community Connect
Facebook page? 
 
We celebrated National Volunteer week and all
the people who help make our community great!
You can hear from some of our amazing
community volunteers and give them thanks. We
showcased a new volunteer each day.

For updated news and events, make
sure you follow the Shire on Facebook. 
 
Find us at 
@ShireofDerbyWestKimberley
@SDWKCommunityConnect
 

Fitzroy Crossing Airport Fencing Renewed

Photo: Cr Geoff Davis surveys the newly installed fencing.

National Volunteer
Week 2020


